BELLAHOUSTON HOCKEY USER GROUP
Code of Conduct for Pitch Users

Prior to commencement of their let, users must have a squad member sign and print their name on the pitch let schedule register located at the reception in the centre.

Where lets are cancelled due to pitch conditions, this must also be recorded and signed off on the register.

Under normal circumstances, the 1.5 hour let periods start and finish as per the user group schedule and include watering times for the pitch (once only at the commencement of the let period).

The main priority and order of importance for weekend fixtures will be deemed to be as per the user group priority list for matches.  This means that where preceding events are hit by problems, they will not be allowed to interfere with the timescales for the matches which follow.  The exception to this will be where a delay in the required input of the centre staff has an effect on the starting time for matches.
e.g. pitch watering, lights, removal of trespassers, touch up paint being applied to pitch D’s.  In such cases, this will be recorded and signed off the on the register.

Subject to there being no acceptable delays, centre staff be prepared and ready at the pump house to commence watering of the pitch immediately upon reaching the scheduled time for each let .

No other delays will be deemed to be acceptable for lets being extended beyond the scheduled time.

All players and officials must vacate the pitch and dugout areas immediately upon completion of a game / training session and before the start of the next let.

Players and officials must not enter the pitch, perimeter or dug-out areas during the course of the previous let.  They must remain behind the spectator barriers until the commencement of their let.

Only players and officials involved in a match or a training session may enter the pitch area during a let.

For the benefit of spectators, coaches, substitutes and officials should remain within the dugout area during a match and not on the touchline.

No physical or stick & ball warm-up may take place on the pitch perimeter area during the course of the previous let.

All users are responsible for removing any debris on completion of their let, such as food, paper, water bottles, orange peels, tape or other discarded pieces of equipment etc.

All clubs are responsible for ensuring that opposing teams are aware of and adhere to the above guidelines.
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